



Apologies: Sarah, Kelly, Irene

Present: Joel, Diane, Phil, Simon, Andy, Shaun, Ben, Jean-Marie, Kirsty

1. Building Master Plan – Presentation by Elizabeth (SHAC)

- Original Masterplan 2021
- Revision of plan is where we are today
 - Plan influenced by College goals.
 - Inclusion of Yattalunga Valley CS.
 - Focus on flexible interior spaces.
 - Designed to support learning, behavioural and social objectives.
 - GAP analysis of school spaces and facilities.
- Questions
 - GAP analysis is based on Catholic Block model.
 - Bushfire regulations are making it difficult for planning – new regulation making it difficult to know what will be acceptable.
 - Master plan is considering available space and expansion options.
 - Investment is about consolidating and refreshing campus as much as considering growth.
 - Timeframe for plan is based on need but completed in next decade.
 - Teaching space is currently being restricted by number of students and current teaching styles.
 - New building designs will create greater flexibility for teaching spaces.
- Post presentation discussion
 - Certain blocks such as H block need attention sooner than others.
 - Any development will mean a shuffle of classes to available zones not under construction.
 - Contribution to building fund is available already and donations to this fund are tax deductible.
 - Three options for the plan have been prepared. Option B and C do not rely on the acquisition of neighbouring land. All options have been designed for shared space and separate zones for different stages.
 - Application due on March 30 next year for a 2026 build.
 - Yattalunga will be lodging their own application for buildings and contributing to the cost of builds. Both entities will be able to apply for grants.
 - Question regarding option for multi-story carpark as a use for fire protection affected zone and to also save on footprint of available space.
 - In a discussion of the choice of new Admin facilities as the first to be built, it was explained that the new facilities go a long way to freeing up space used as admin areas spread throughout the school. It is expected that this will improve teaching spaces and improve the usability of other buildings.

2. PAG – contact form

- a. Has been launched but needs to be more widely advertised in messenger etc.
 - i. Joel will organise Messenger
- b. Policy is that no direct communication from PAG back to submissions will be provided but items will be listed in minutes of meeting.
- c. Urgent items need to be raised with the School office



3. NAPLAN results

- a. GPCC NAPLAN results were very good this year.
- b. There have been some changes this year with a focus on skill extension into areas such as sentence writing.
- c. The school is undertaking significant analysis of the results so as to improve our already very good results for next year.
- d. Less than 20% of GPCC students are in developing or needing support categories. All of which are already being provided support.

4. Music Program and direction

- a. Band and CAPA team are being consulted to make this happen.
- b. Looking at option for Year 4 Band with all students involved in class Band.
- c. Hoping for more incursions in years to come for Band and potentially a Band Camp next year.
- d. Encouraging senior students to stick with playing in Band through their Years 11 & 12.

5. Timetable

- a. Moved to 5 x 1 hr lessons a day which seems to be working.
- b. For doubles there is a 5 minute break halfway through.
- c. Looking at options for Secondary School timetable to include 1 lesson after lunch and when lunch time can be given Primary and Secondary shared spaces.

Meeting closed at 9:06pm.